
If you didn’t come to the 
2003 Missouri Mappers 
Conference, you really 
missed an exciting AND 
educational opportunity.  
You’ll have the chance to 
read more about it in this 
issue of the newsletter but I 
wanted to share with you 
that I thought it was the best 
one I’ve attended since 
1999.  The change in loca-
tion was a hit, so we’ve 
already made reservations 
for next years meeting to be 
held at the Holiday Inn Sun-
Spree at Lake Ozark on 
August 4-6, 2004.  In the 
next newsletter, we’ll pub-
lish the results of the 2003 
conference evaluations.  
Thank you to everyone who 
took the time to fill one out.  
It’s feedback that really 
helps us plan a successful 
conference. 
    I’d like to thank last years 
board members for nominat-
ing me to be your leader for 
the next year.  I will strive to 
carry out the work of the 
membership.  With that in 
mind, I encourage you to 
contact me and give me 
some feedback about what 
you want to see in the next 
year for MMA.  I can be 
reached at work 417-831-
8430, home 417-788-8841 

or by email 
grgpetersn@sbcglobal.net. 
    Let’s welcome new board 
member and the 2004 An-
nual Meeting Chair, Stephen 
Daw who is the GIS Direc-
tor for Shafer, Kline & War-
ren.  We’re excited to have 
him on board.  He was re-
cently on the Mid America 
GIS Consortium conference 
committee, so he has lots 
experience putting together 
educational meetings. 
    We’re going to stick to 
the recent trend of three 
board meetings during the 
year, and we’ll see if we can 
accomplish everything dur-
ing those times.  The sched-
ule as it stands at the mo-
ment is October 3, 2003, 
March 5, 2004, and June 4, 
2004 at the Phelps County 
Courthouse in Rolla.  Direc-
tions are posted on the web-
site 
www.missourimappers.org 
or contact our Secretary, 
Richard Brown at 417-831-
8577.  We will get started at 
10am in the Multi-purpose 
room.  All members and 
committee chairs (or repre-
sentatives) are invited, and 
ENCOURAGED to partici-
pate.  Please send any com-
mittee reports or business 
items to me at least three 

days in advance so I can get 
them on the agenda. 
    Take a look at the en-
closed committee list and 
you will see several new 
names.  You might notice 
we’ve got a couple of com-
mittees with co-chairs.  If 
you’ve ever served on a 
committee, you know there 
are usually one or two peo-
ple who do all the work 
while there are others who 
sign up then don’t partici-
pate.  Then there are some 
committees that require a lot 
of work to get anything 
accomplished, like putting 
on the annual meeting or 
workshops, etc.  It’s best 
when one or two people 
don’t have to do the work of 
ten people.  With co-chairs 
they can each work with the 
committee members to en-
courage everyone to partici-
pate more fully. 
    We’re going to see some 
new things coming from 
MMA and I am hopeful that 
it increases our membership 
numbers.  This organization 
will thrive and grow if we 
want it to and if we are will-
ing to do the work required.  
If we’re not willing to do 
anything different or roll up 
our sleeves to get things 
accomplished, then it won’t.  
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INS IDE THIS  ISSUE:  

What is the Missouri Mappers Association? 
The Missouri Mappers Association is a nonprofit organization. Its purpose is to bring together those persons concerned 
with property mapping in state and local governments and private industry, to create a framework in which we: 

• Cooperate in the investigation, study, discussion, and recommendation of improvements in property mapping 
 and land record management. 
• Promote the interchange of ideas and experiences. 
• Improve the practice of property mapping and knowledge through education and training. 
• Support legislation beneficial to property mappers and land record management. 

I see many opportunities to 
cultivate the previous years 
of hard work the member-
ship has invested into this 
organization.  It’s a solid 
foundation that provides a 
platform for us to continue 
to build on.  Some of the 
things I’ll ask the member-
ship to consider this year is 
updating the by-laws, creat-
ing mission and vision state-
ments and outlining a long 
range plan of goals to work 
toward.  With decreasing 
budgets, we are going to 
have to compete with travel 
and training dollars more 
each year.  If MMA is 
viewed as providing value to 
our employers, then it will 
be easier for us to justify our 
participation in workshops 
or the annual meeting.  I 
look forward to serving you 
during the year of our 20th 

Anniversary. 
 
 Respectfully submitted, 
Jennifer Peterson 
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The 2003 MMA Annual Meeting 
was a huge success.  We had 
beautiful weather and the atmos-
phere was unbeatable.  
 There were two workshops this 
year.  The “Addressing” work-
shop, taught by Tim Haithcoat, 
had 27 attendees.  The other on 
“Basic Mapping Techniques” 
presented by Larry Bollinger, had 
23 attendees. 
 One hundred fifty eight people 
registered from 48 counties in 
Missouri.  There also were par-
ticipants from Illinois, Kansas 
and Iowa.  Nineteen exhibitors 
displayed their products and 
proved to be very informative.  
This year Missouri Mappers re-
ceived 15 door prize donations 
from Missouri businesses.  

Headlines from the 2003 Annual Meeting 

2003 Awards 
Fireball: Kevin Rasmussen 
Mapper of the Year: Sandy Snelling, Camden Co. 
Annual Meeting: Belinka Novotny-Held, PMM 
Boss of the Year: Gene Zimmerman 
Certificate of Appreciation: Bill Ringhausen 

 The annual meeting committee 
thanks Kara-Mid America, MJ 
Harden, Sanborn and Sidwell for 
their Happy Hour sponsorship.  
Thanks and recognition are ex-
tended to Kim Swisher who or-
ganized the vendors, Jim Kyle 
who arranged the golf tournament 
and Jennifer Peterson who 
enlisted the guest speakers.  
Thanks to Alice Lee, Maria Jag-
gie, Sherry Turner, Gladys Smith, 
Marti Suiter, Mark Reynolds and 
Stan Balsman who helped in 
some way to make this annual 
meeting successful.   
 Plans are underway for the 20th 
Annual Missouri Mappers meet-
ing to be held at the Holiday Inn 
Sun Srpee Resort.  Mark your 
calendars for August 4th, 5th and 

The National Geographic Society has sponsored Geog-
raphy Awareness Week since 1987 to promote geo-
graphic literacy in schools, communities, and organiza-
tions, with a focus on the education of children. GIS 
Day 2003 will be held on Wednesday, Nov. 19, 2003. 
Geography Awareness Week 2003 will be held Novem-
ber 16-22, 2003; the theme of this year's Geography 
Awareness Week is "Habitats." 

In 2002, thou-
sands of or-
ganizations 
hosted GIS 
Day events in 
countries all 
around the 
world. Through 
the combined 

efforts of GIS Day 2002 participants, millions of chil-
dren and adults were educated on GIS technology 
through geography. 
GIS users and vendors are invited to join the National 
Geographic Society, the Association of American Ge-
ographers, the University Consortium for Geographic 
Information Science, the United States Geological Sur-
vey, The Library of Congress, Sun Microsystems, Hew-
lett-Packard, and ESRI in opening their doors for GIS 
Day. GIS Day 2003 will be held on Nov. 19, 2003. 

GIS Day 2003 

“GIS Day 2003 will be 

held on Nov. 19, 2003” 

6th, 2004. 
 Please visit the web site for updated in-
formation.  We all look forward to seeing 
you next year.    
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Executive:  
Jennifer Peterson, President Jennifer.Peterson@cityutilities.net  
Barbara Kaszuba, Vice-President barbarak@ecarthage.com 
Richard Brown, Secretary richard.brown@cityutilities.net  
Kim Swisher, Treasurer kswisher@sanborn.com  
Randy Lewis, Director A1mapmkr@hotmail.com  
Stephen Daw, Director daw@skw-inc.com  
Patty Williams, Past President pwilliams@co.warren.mo.us 

Publication:  
Shane McDermott, Chair shanem@psba.com  
Gladys Smith glad@tri-lakes.net  
Barbara Kaszuba barbarak@ecarthage.com 

Information Technology:  
Kevin Rasmussen, Chair spidrman@fidmail.com  
Frank Adam Frank.Adam@phelpscounty.org  
Jacque Sisco-Thummel jssisco-thummel@zakcompanies.com  
Gary Morgan GaryM@co.taney.mo.us  
Stephen Daw daw@skw-inc.com  
Tim Bohn timb@surdex.com 

Membership:  
Gladys Smith, Chair glad@tri-lakes.net  
Stephanie Stevens, trejothecat@hotmail.com  
Kay Schenewark cbenton@sospublicmail.state.mo.us 

Annual Meeting:  
Stephen Daw, Chair daw@skw-inc.com  
Jim Kyle, Golf doewiggler@aol.com  
Janet Ritzinger, Golf  
Sandy Estes, Putt Putt Tournament bsmestes@msn.com  
Sherry Turner sherryt43@hotmail.com  
Maria Jaggie, Decorations  
Kim Swisher, Exhibitors kswisher@sanborn.com 

 

The MMA 3rd Annual Golf Tournament was held at the Bear 
Creek Valley Golf Course with 10 teams and 40 players turning 
participating. The weather was great and everybody had a great 
time. I want to personally thank all of the companies that do-
nated prizes this year, without you we wouldn't have been able 
to award prizes. I also want to thank everybody that played this 
year, we had a great turnout. Maybe next year we will have even 
more teams participate. We had winners for A flight, B flight, 2 
closest to the hold, long drive and longest putt. Here are this 
years winners: 
 
A flight: Larry Schall, Mark Allen, Tom Sanders  
 & Jim Angerer 

2003—2004 MMA Committee List 

MMA Conference Golf Tournament Results - by Jim Kyle 
B flight: Walter Ertz, Rodney Cope, Scott Shipman  
 & Rick Hanamm 
Longest Drive:  Jim Kyle 
Closest to Hole #2:  Robert Harley 
Closest to Hole #16: Jim Angerer 
Longest Putt:  Roger Arnzen 
 
Make Plans for next year. I believe we will be back at Lake of 
the Ozarks and we will likely play Bear Creek Valley again. 
We had a great turnout this year with the 12 Noon starting 
time and will likely start at the same time again next year. 
 

Certification:  
Belinka Novotny-Held, Chair  bheld@jcao.org  
Marti Suiter hicoassessor@positech.net  
Linda Crane lcrane@boonecountymo.org  
Tim Houtchens timh@co.taney.mo.us  
Linda Reynolds LindaR@co.taney.mo.us  
Stan Balsman sbalsman@semorpc.org  
Jeff Davis jdavis@boonecountymo.org  
Dan Roe assessor.gis@callawaycounty.org 

Legislation:  
Darryl King, Co-Chair  montcnty@socket.net  
Kim Swisher, Co-Chair kswisher@sanborn.com  
Shane McDermott shanem@psba.com  
George Frink  
Susan Oser  
Dan Roe assessor.gis@callawaycounty.org 

Historical:  
Marti Suiter, Chair hicoassessor@positech.net  
Linda Crane  lcrane@boonecountymo.org  
Robin Bartley r_bartley@wentzvillecity.org  
Dan Reece dreece@mail.win.org 

Education:  
Kevin Kuhlmann, Chair  innsbrookcity@centurytel.net  
Brian Baker Co-Chair brianb@surdex.com  
Charlie Magruder cmagruder@novalistech.com  
Linda Reynolds LindaR@co.taney.mo.us  
Stacy Priest spriest@esri.com  
Stan Moellers smoellers@sidwellco.com  
Ryan Leonard rleonard@karaco.com 

Awards:  
Drevis Burke, Co-Chair  
Stephanie Stevens, Co-Chair trejothecat@hotmail.com 
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When I first got involved with MMA, I 
often wondered how people knew what 
was going on with the organization if 
they didn't attend the board meetings 
and something wasn't in the newsletter. 
 It has recently become apparent that 
there have been times when Executive 
committee decisions weren't properly 
communicated to the membership.  In 
an effort to change that, I've asked 
Shane McDermott, our new MMA 
News Editor to set aside space in each 

newsletter so we can better keep you in-
formed.  As always, we welcome submis-
sions, questions to be answered in the 
newsletter or interesting pieces of infor-
mation to share.  In the next issue we will 
publish some specific things we address at 
the next board meeting.  
 
Jennifer Peterson, President 

Executive Committee and Board Communications 

Poepping, Stone, Bach & Associates, Inc. has 
been in business since 1968. Providing not only 
GIS services, but Archi-
tecture, Engineering, 
Surveying, and Planning 
services as well. With 50 
staff members, which 
includes over 20 regis-
tered professionals. 
Please visit our web site 
or give us a call for more 
information. 
• Consulting 
• Project Management 
• Needs Assessment 
• Implementation Plans 
• Data Conversion 
• Grant and RFP Writing 
• Training 

Call: Shane McDermott, GIS Manager 
 217-223-4605 / 877-423-4605 
Email: shanem@psba.com 
Web:  www.psba.com 
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MMA Board Meeting   October 3, 2003  Phelps Co. Courthouse 
SWMMA Meeting   October 9, 2003  Stone Co. GIS Dept. 
Columbus Day   October 13, 2003 
Daylight Savings Time Ends  October 26, 2003 
Halloween    October 31, 2003 
Election Day    November 4, 2003 
Veterans Day    November 11, 2002 
Thanksgiving Day   November 27, 2003 
MMA Board Meeting   March 5, 2004   Phelps Co. Courthouse 
MidAmerica GIS Symposium April 18-22, 2004  Kansas City, Missouri 
 **go to http://magicweb.kgs.ku.edu for more information 
MMA Board Meeting   June 4, 2004   Phelps Co. Courthouse 
MMA Annual Meeting 2004  August 4-6, 2004  Lake of the Ozarks 
 **Contact Richard Brown (417) 831-8577 - richard.brown@cityutilities.net for more info 
     on MMA Meetings** 

LOCAL  CORPORATION 
AWARDED USDA CON-
TRACT 
 
 St. Louis, Missouri — Surdex Cor-
poration announced it has been 
awarded a $2.7 million contract by 
the United States Department of 
Agriculture, Farm Services Agency, 
Aerial Photography Field Office for 
the 2003 National Agriculture Im-
agery Program (NAIP).  
The project entails the acquisition 
of 1:40,000 scale color or color in-
frared aerial photography for the 
states of Missouri, Oklahoma and 
Kansas during the summer of 2003. 
Surdex will produce nearly 16,000 
1 or 2-meter resolution digital    
orthophotos for the 220,000 square 
miles of coverage for a fall delivery. 
Surdex’s teammates include Key-
stone Aerial Services, M.J. Harden 

and Associates, Tuck Engineering, 
Science Applications International 
Corporation (SAIC), Aerial Surveys 
International and John F. Kennefic 
Photogrammetric Consultants. 
   "This is one of the largest projects 
Surdex has undertaken and the 
award reflects the fact that our team 
has the experience, capability and 
capacity necessary to successfully 
accomplish the NAIP program ob-
jectives", said Ronald C. Hoffmann, 
president of Surdex Corporation. 
"Surdex and our teammates will be 
utilizing common tools and proc-
esses to ensure consistency through-
out the effort.” 
Due to the aggressive NAIP sched-
ule requirements, the project re-
quires tight coordination for the 
acquisition of aerial photography 
and also the processing of the data 
into the deliverable products. Aerial 
photography acquisition, image 

scanning, data processing, and qual-
ity control functions are distributed 
amongst the team members. Many 
of the processes and software tools 
have been developed by the Surdex 
research and development staff and 
have been conveyed to teammates 
for use on the project. These tools 
include Surdex’s Collaborative Pro-
ject Management System (CPMS), 
a web-based project management 
and status reporting system used by 
both the team and the client. 
  Founded in 1954, Surdex 
Corporation offers photogrammetric 
and LIDAR mapping as well as GIS 
services to a broad range of com-
mercial, county/municipal, federal 
and department of defense/defense 
mapping clientele.  

Calendar of Events 

Local News 

What     When     Where 
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This is a brief report on the 
legislative activities this sum-
mer.   
I have been meeting with   
several key legislators this 
summer as well as the      
Governor's Budget Director 
and budget administrators for 
the House and Senate. We 
have been explaining the need 
for funding to improvement 
of the technology in the     
assessor's offices.  I have also 
met with the lobbyist for the 

school administrators.  We 
have a meeting set up for 
September the 19th in        
Jefferson City with the 
Executive Board of the 
School Administrator's to 
explain our plight.  Hopefully 
we will get them on board to 
support or at least not fight 
our attempts at getting our 
funding bill passed the next 
year. We will also be         
presenting our technology bill 
to the Missouri Association of 

Counties for their               
endorsement at the annual 
Conference in November. I 
have a hearing in JC today on 
The Joint  Committee on   
Education; the recommenda-
tion from this committee 
could have a great influence 
on funding for all assessors' 
offices though out the state. 
 
Thanks, 
Darrel King 
Legislative Committee 

Update from the Legislative Committee 
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Web Links 
The Related Links page 
on the MMA website is 
an excellent opportunity 
to showcase your organi-
zation's website.  You can 
access the site through the 
link on the home page, or 
simply visit 
http://www.missourimapp
ers.org/related.html.  On 
the page, you will find 
links to useful software 
providers and online data 
sources as well as geo-
graphic publications, local 
government and MMA 
Vendors and Sponsors. 
 If you would like to add 
your website or know of 
any other interesting 
links, you may use the 
online submission form or 
simply email them to me 
at timb@surdex.com. 
 Tim Bohn, IT Committee 

Visit our web site: 
www.missourimappers.org 
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To All MMA Members: 
 
 In August renewals notices 
were sent to each county with 
membership forms and several 
members renewed. Enclosed in 
this newsletter is a list of the 
membership.  Most have been 
renewed but those that have 
not will receive this newsletter 
and then be taken off the mail-
ing list.  Please check to see if 
you are current and will con-
tinue receiving the MMA 
newsletter.  If you want to re-
new just send your dues to:  
Gladys Smith, 5290 NE 50 
RD, Osceola, MO  64776.   
 
 Thank you. 
Gladys Smith 
Membership Chairperson 
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Sign up for a digital 
copy of the newslet-
ter 
 

In an effort to conserve 
paper, postage and print-
ing costs the MMA 
Newsletter Committee 
would like to offer the 
services of a digital     
version of the MMA 

Newsletter. This is a vol-
untary program that 
would save a consider-
able amount of money for 
publication costs.  
 
Those who sign up for 
the digital newsletter 
would receive the the up-
coming issues of the 
newsletter by email      

instead of the paper ver-
sion. The format would 
be a Adobe PDF file, 
which can be easily 
viewed and printed out. 
 
If you are interested in 
receiving the next MMA 
newsletter in digital for-
mat, please subscribe to 
this service by emailing 
Shane McDermott at 
shanem@psba.com and 
provide him with your 
full name and email ad-
dress. 
 
Try it out and see if you 
like it. If you are unhappy 
with the digital version 
and would like to return 
to receiving it by regular 
version, simply send 
Shane McDermott an 
email requesting to be re-
moved from the list and 
continue to receive the 
newsletter in the original 
paper format. 
 
With funding and budgets 
as tight as they are, we 
really appreciate your 
participation in this ef-
fort. 
 
Thank you! 
MMA Newsletter Staff 

“This is not rubber sheeting!” 
“This is truly a radical technological improvement. 
Pixxures’ LineWorks is undistorted rectification.” 

Dave Gallaher, IT Development Director 

For Jefferson County, Colorado 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Before         After 

Most GIS users will face this problem sooner or later - vector data that doesn't align with 
new imagery. What good is great data if it doesn't work the way you need it? 
 
Introducing Pixxures’ LineWorks - a rapid and economical alignment service that ends 
the frustration of trying glean critical information from datasets that don't align properly. 
Pixxures’ LineWorks is a service that allows your datasets to stay as accurate and up-to-
date as the best dataset you own. By aligning your Planimetrics to your orthophotos, or 
aligning any of your vector data to your most accurate dataset, your GIS becomes more 
accurate, reliable, credible, and ...frankly...usable. 
 
Multiple data layers. Annotations. It all can be aligned. Affordably. 
 
“Pixxures’ LineWorks preserves the spatial integrity and characteristics of your data - 
including annotation - while allowing vector data to be integrated from disparate 
sources.” 
- Dave Gallaher. 

Too good to be true? Call us. We’ll show you. 1-800-659-7947 
 
 
 

   1-800-659-7947     www.pixxures.com info@pixxures.com 



Missouri Mappers Association 

P.O. Box 1692 

Jefferson City, MO  65102 

Article and news submissions for 
topics that cover issues that are 
important to all of us can be sent 
via email or snail-mail to the   
following address for considera-
tion for future publications. 
 

Shane C. McDermott, GIS Manager 
Poepping, Stone, Bach & Associates 
100 S. 54th Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 
217-223-4605 
shanem@psba.com 

Article and News Submissions 

Catch us on the Web 
www.missourimappers.org 

Missouri Mappers Association 
P.O. Box 1692 
Jefferson City, Missouri 65102 

We have plenty of ad space available for the upcoming issues. 
Please contact Shane McDermott for more information. Rates 
are as follows: 
Business Card   3 Issues - $25 
Less Than 1/4 Page  3 Issues - $50 
1/4 Page     3 Issues - $100 
1/2 Page    $50 per Issue 
Full Page    $100 Per Issue 
Be a newsletter sponsor with a 1/4 page advertisement on the 
front page of one issue:  $250 Per Issue 


